
On Wednesday, August 28th, Ms. Wendy Prater, Attorney at 
Law, came to speak to the seniors about Wills, Living Wills, 
and POA (Power of Attorney). She was very informative as she 
explained what happens when there is no Will. The State can 
do what they want with the property and money. All people 
need to have a Living Will to authorize someone else to make 
the decision to pull the plug or allow the person  to 
continue to live. Doctors would keep the patient hooked 
up to machines if there is no Living Will. Depending 
on the patient’s Insurance, the Doctor will make the 
decision. POA is needed in case the person is unable to 
take care of himself/herself. The earlier you have a POA, 
the better it is. These POA needs to walk through the 
person’s personal effects and bills. All the seniors there 
at the meeting enjoyed it so much with Jim Lawrence 
interpreting for us. A big Thank You to Jim Lawrence 
and Ms. Prater.
For more information, you can contact her at 713-802-9171 or by email at praterlaw@sbcglobal.net.  Her 
address is 1919 North Loop West, Suite 490, Houston, TX 77008.

Submitted by Nancy Morris
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General Meeting
Coffee & Snack 

Server

Our general meeting turned 
out good. Arrangement of 30th 
Anniversary Awards Luncheon 
went well. 
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Wednesday, September 11, 2013
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October
Birthday
	 1	 Joan Brubaker
		  Margie Scribner
	 3	 Irene Williams
	 5	 Karen Michel
	 7	 Faye Sims
	 8	 Lavern Fair
		  Rochelle Simpson
	 11	 Glenn Simpson
	 16	 Pernella Smith
	 22	 Richard Brubaker
	 26	 Doris Williams
	 27	 Shirley Simmons
		  Janet Simpson

COMMUNITY EVENTS
Tuesday, October 1:
Positive Interaction Program:
	 “Next-Door Program”
Woodhaven Baptist Deaf Church
9920 Long Point
Houston, TX 77055
7:30 pm
Friday, October 4:
ASL Social
Beaver’s Ice House Restaurant
2310 Decatur Street
Houston, TX 77007
4:00 pm to 9:00 pm
Wednesday, October 9:
HDSCLF General Meeting
Metropolitan Multi-Service Ctr
1475 West Gray Street
Houston, TX 77019
9:00 am - 1:00 pm
Friday, October 11:
Deaf/ASL Social (Ft. Bend)
Chick-fil-A
20010 Southwest Freeway
Sugarland, TX 77479
5:00 pm - 9:00 pm

Friday, October 18:
Baybrook Mall Silent Dinner
Baybrook Mall - Food Court
500 Baybrook Mall
Friendswood, TX 77546
6:30 pm - 9:00 pm
Wednesday, October 23:
HDSCLF:  Halloween Party
Metropolitan Multi-Service Ctr
1475 West Gray Street
Houston, TX 77019
9:00 am - 1:00 pm
Friday, October 25:
Deaf Social (North Houston)
North Houston Chick-fil-A
4410 North Freeway (I-45 N)
Houston, TX 77022
5:30 pm - closing
Saturday, November 9:
HBDA Thanksgiving Dinner
Woodhaven Baptist Deaf Church
9920 Long Point Rd
Houston, TX 77055
1:00 pm - 5:00 pm
HoustonBDA@gmail.com

HDSC FIELD TRIP

October - November - December  2013
Sorry, we have no plans.

Carrie Frost is the new Project Manager for the Texas Deaf-Blind 
Equipment Distribution Program. She is an employee of Perkins 
School for the Blind, but funding for her position comes from 
the Federal Communications Commission. Her job is to travel 
around Texas & inform deaf-blind consumers about the free 
federally-funded communication equipment available to them. 
She will be speaking briefly to us at HDSCLF General Meeting 
at MMSC on Wednesday, October 9th. Her presentation will be 
short. She will be bringing applications as well as explain how to 
qualify for equipment.

Submitted by Nancy Morris



Wednesday, October 9, 2013
9:00 am to 1:00 pm

Metropolitan Multi-Service Center
1475 West Gray St., Houston, TX 77019
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Halloween Costume Contest

Pumpkin Carvying Contest

PRIZES

Senior patrons 

provide lunch

HDSCLF’s Halloween Luncheon

Annual Estelle Cameron Love Fund Luncheon

Wednesday, December 11, 2013

9:00 am to 1:00 pm

Metropolitan Multi-Service Center
1475 West Gray St., Houston, TX 77019

BBQ 
Menu

Xmas Give Aways
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Wednesday, November 13, 2013

9:00 am - 5:00 pm

Metropolitan Multi-Service Center
1475 West Gray St.
Houston, TX 77019

Skits

Awards Holiday Menu

Prizes

“Deaf Seniors: Yesterday, Today, & Tomorrow”

Houston Deaf Senior Citizens

30th Year Anniversary Awards Luncheon
Name:	 HDSC Patron  or      Not HDSC

Name:	 HDSC Patron  or      Not HDSC

________ HDSC patron(s) x $15.00 = $_________

_________ Not HDSC patron(s) x $25.00 = $_________

Total: $_________

Mail this form with a check or money order (payable to HDSCLF) to Houston Deaf Senior 
Citizens Love Fund, C/o Audrey Leger, 15926 Cardono Lane, Missouri City, TX 77489-3514. 
No later than Wednesday, November 6, 2013.

Thank you for support!

HDSC Patron (age 60 yrs & up or 
reside inside Houston area)
Not HDSC Patron (age 59 yrs & 
under or reside outside Houston)
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TSD Homecoming 2013 & Spike-Out XV Schedule
Saturday, October 5

7:30am	 Elizabeth Gate opens for general public
9am-11am	 TSDAA General Meeting at the MPR
8am-6pm	 Spike Out XV Volleyball Tournament - Seeger/TSD Gyms
10am-4pm	 Heritage Center Tour
10am-6pm	 Carnival Booths in Mall Area
7:00pm	 TSD vs MSSD at Gamblin Field

•	 Introduction former HC queens - National Anthem (pre game)
•	 Crowning of 2013-14 HC King and Queen (half time)

Contact  Information

www.tsd.state.tx.us/homecoming
www.tsd.state.tx.us/spikeoutxv

Hello Subscriber,

I am out of town during October. I’m not 
going to work on HDSC Newsletter as our 
November issue would be missed. Hope you 
understand. Thank you.

I also have a surgery (knee replacement) on 
Tuesday, November 12, 2013. I think I can 
resume to work on December issue.

Thanks,
Judy Becker
Editor of HDSC Newsletter

Editor’s Message



-6-

On September 1st, I flied to Dallas and spent with Stanley & Linda 
Green. We went to their friend’s house for Labor Day, had fun 
BBQ and played beanbags & L-C-R Dice game. Then the Greens 
and I went to a casino in Shreveport, LA for one night. We had fun 
and jumped around different hotels for casino. We returned to 
Dallas and stopped by to visit Bert & Laura Hill for a while. I really 
enjoyed my trip. I came back home September 5th.

Mary Jo Stevens and I decided to go to Harlingen, 
TX to visit our friend Cindy Graham. We stayed for 
4 days in July. Cindy took us to Iwo Jima Park and to 
South Padre Island for tour. We ate at Blackbeard 
Restaurant. We really enjoyed it very much.

In August other trip, Mary Jo and I went to Waco, TX for 
Fish Fry picnic at Belmead Park, very nice park and good 
crowd. We played beanbag throws in corn hole, door prizes, 
etc. I won $10.00 door prize. Stanley Green also won. Bert 
Hill won beanbags champion against Stanley. Fish Fry were 
delicious and other people brought lots of covered dishes 
and desserts. We spend 2 nights at Jerrie’s home.

Submitted by Patsy Walker
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Let us interpret for you!
Servicing the Deaf Community over 20 years!

We are available 24 hours, 7 days a week.
Call 713-263-9670

or
Email coordinator@accessiblesigns.com

Accessible Signs ADVERTISING RATES

	 Each Issue	 12 Issues/year

Full Page	 $40.00	 $400.00
7-1/2” x 10”

Half Page	 $20.00	 $200.00
7-1/2” x 5”

Quarter Page	 $10.00	 $100.00
3-3/4” x 5”

One-Eighth Page	 $5.00	 $50.00
3-3/4” x 2-1/2”

(Printed all in Colors)

Make a money order or check payable to HDSCLF 
and mail to Houston Deaf Senior Citizens Love 
Fund, Attn: Editor, 1475 West Gray St., Mailbox 
#4, Houston, TX 77019 before 15th day of any 
month.
Be sure to make a copy for your record. An 
advertiser will get a complimentary copy of next 
issue. Thank you.

Donald Hahn
Owner

9618 Oregano Circle
Houston, Texas 77036

832.413.6183 (VP)
713.574.9158 (Voice)

don@deafglobetrotters.com 
www.deafglobetrotters.com

Henry Martyn Whitney was 
the deaf postmaster of the 
Hawaiian Kingdom (years 
before Hawaii became a 
new state of the USA). This 
Kingdom issued its own postal 
stamps, and Whitney served 

as the postmaster twice in the years to come, 
first in 1850 & then second, 27 years later. As 
the postmaster, he helped designing one of the 
most expensive postage stamps ever. His boss 
was the Minister of Interior.

Submitted by Cynthia Clifton

On the behalf of HDSCLF, we bought new 
Canon SX500 camera includes the black case 
and the SD card. Our 
camera is useful for 
the HDSC newsletter, 
website, and archives.

Submitted by Judy Becker

Daylight Saving Time Ends

Sunday, November 3, 2013
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6 Steps to Improve Your Memory
June/July 2013

1. Learn something
Stimulating the brain helps it develop a resilience 
that allows us to fight off diseases like Alzheimer’s, 
says Paul D. Nussbaum, Ph.D, an adjunct professor 
of neurological surgery at the University of 
Pittsburgh School of Medicine who has been 
working with AARP on its brain health program. 
“Age doesn’t matter,” he says. “We have the ability 
to shape our brains throughout our lives.”

2. Sleep
Getting fewer than six hours of sleep a night can 
raise the risk of stroke, according to research 
presented at a 2012 Associated Professional Sleep 
Societies meeting.

3. Eat right
More than half your plate should be filled with 
green, leafy vegetables. Get plenty of fish, nuts 
and olive oil; steer clear of refined carbs. A 2009 
Columbia University study found that this kind of 
diet may help ward off Alzheimer’s.

4. Challenge yourself
“The number one memory complaint people 
have is that they’re bad with names,” says 
neurologist Majid Fotuhi, M.D., Ph.D. “People need 
to stop whining and realize they can do it!” His 
prescription: Memorize three names a day — such 
as those of an announcer on TV, a person in your 
company and a key player on your favorite sports 
team.

5. Walk with a friend
Psychiatrist Gary Small, M.D., calls this a triple 
threat against Alzheimer’s disease: It gives you 
a cardiovascular workout, stress-relieving social 
interaction and mentally stimulating conversation.

6. Meditate
Reduced anxiety improves blood flow to the brain. 
A quick calm-me-down: Inhale for a count of seven, 
hold for a count of seven, exhale for a count of 
seven. Repeat seven times.

No-Bake Triple Chocolate Brownies
Makes 16 small brownies

1 generous cup graham cracker crumbs, from 8 to 10 whole graham crackers 
1/2 cup finely chopped roasted hazelnuts 
1/4 cup cocoa powder 
1/2 teaspoon kosher salt 
3/4 cups sweetened condensed milk 
4 ounces bittersweet chocolate, melted 
1.	 Line an 8-inch (20-cm) square baking dish with two crossed strips of parchment or wax paper, 

letting the long ends hangs over the sides of the dish. Grease lightly with butter or baking spray.
2.	 In a large bowl, mix together the crackers, hazelnuts, cocoa, and salt. Pour in the milk. (If desired, 

you can set the can in a pan of warm water to make it easier to scrape out and stir in the milk.)   
Pour in the melted chocolate and stir firmly to thoroughly combine, then scrape the mixture into 
the prepared pan. Cover with a piece of plastic wrap and press firmly into the pan.

3.	 Chill for at least 1 hour, until firm enough to cut. Lift the parchment paper to remove the brownies 
from the pan. Cut the brownies into small squares. They will be fudgy but quite firm. 

4.	 Store leftover brownies in an airtight container in the fridge for up to 5 days. Submitted by 
Audrey Leger



Registration  Policy 
and  Information 

 

NOTE:  Please read the following policy 
and information carefully. 
 

PAYMENTS:  You can register using a 
personal check, cashier's check, money 
order or credit card.  Make checks 
payable to DSNC/DSA 2015 Asheville.  
After July 15, 2015, no personal checks 
will be accepted. 
DO NOT SEND CASH BY MAIL. 
 

CONFIRMATION:  A confirmation letter 
with an ID number assigned to you will 
be emailed or mailed after payments 
are received. Please indicate your ID 
number in all correspondence with 
Registration Chairperson. Driver's li-
cense or personal identification card is 
required to be presented at the confer-
ence registration booth. 
 

RETURNED (BOUNCED) CHECKS:  
Service fee for each returned check is 
$25.00. Your registration will be pro-
cessed after payment of the service fee. 
 

CANCELLATION AND REFUNDS 
DUE TO ILLNESS AND DEATH:  All 
combo and non-combo tickets are not 
refundable after July 15, 2015. There 
are two exceptions: Illness and death. 
In case of illness after July 15, 2015, we 
will deduct 50% of your paid combo or 
non-combo ticket and $20 DSA mem-
bership dues for 2015-2017. We require 
an appropriate medical documentation. 
 

If you cancel before July 15, 2015 due 
to a registrant's illness, the regular 
cancellation policy, as shown on the 
registration form, will be used. 
 

In the event of a registrant's death, we 
will refund full registration to the family 
after we receive a copy of death certifi-
cate or an obituary. 
 

We must receive all requests for refund 
no later than September 30, 2015. 
 

NON-TRANSFERABLE:  All combo 
and non-combo tickets are not transfer-
able. If they are sold or exchanged by 
any unauthorized parties prior to or 
during the conference, they will not be 
honored. 
 

LOST BADGES/WRISTBANDS:  Pro-
cessing fee for lost badges and/or wrist-
bands is $150.00. This fee is not re-
fundable if found. 
 

HOME ADDRESS / E-MAIL AD-
DRESS / VIDEOPHONE NUMBER 
CHANGE NOTICE:  If there are any 
changes to your home address, email 
address, and/or videophone number, 
please notify the Registration Chairper-
son as soon as possible. 

Check  one  COMBO  box  (Note: all combo rates include $20 DSA membership dues for 2015-2017) 
$250.00  (Early  Bird  Combo  at  Baltimore  Conference  only) $_________ 

$260.00  (August  to  October  31,  2013) $_________ 
$300.00  (November  1,  2013  to  January  31,  2014) $_________ 
$325.00  (February  1,  2014  to  May  31,  2014) $_________ 
$350.00  (June  1,  2014  to  September  30,  2014) $_________ 
$375.00  (October  1,  2014  to  January  31,  2015) $_________ 
$400.00  (February  1,  2015  to  May  31,  2015) $_________ 
$425.00  (After  May  31,  2015) $_________ 

Must  print  clearly  (One  form  per  person)               Date: 
Name: 
Address: 
City:                                                                              State:                                                                            Zip: 
E-Mail  Address:                                       
Pager  Address:                                                                              Text  Number  (optional): 
VP:                                                                                FAX:                                                                            TTY: 

PAYMENT  METHOD  and  CHECKOUT 
Please  check  one*:    VISA    MasterCard    Discover    American  Express 
Check  or  Cashier’s  Check  or  Money  Order  (Payable  to  DSNC/DSA  2015  Asheville) 
A $25 penalty will be charged to you for returned checks. 
No  checks  will  be  accepted  after  July  15,  2015  and  at  the  door.    Only  cash,  cashier’s  checks,  money  orders  and  credit  cards  are accepted. 

In lieu of this, you can register online for your credit card privacy at www.dsa2015.com/registration 

Name  of  Cardholder:                                                                                                                                          

Card  #:  

Exp.  Date:  _______/_______                  CSV:    

Amount:  $__________  

I  am  requesting  accessibility  services.    

I  have  read  and    accepted  the  cancellation/refund  policy.    

Signature  (required):    

Date:  

Cancellation Refund Table 
Applicable to all Combo Rates 

Prior to January 31, 2015 Deduct $75.00 
Prior to April 30, 2015 Deduct $125.00 
Prior to July 15, 2015 Deduct $175.00 

After July 15, 2015 NO REFUND 
Note: The $20 DSA membership dues for 

2015-2017 are not part of your refund. 
Combo Tickets are NOT TRANSFERABLE. 

Conference  Combo  Registration  includes: 
 Registration fee 
 DSA membership dues for 2015 - 2017 
 Pre-conference information and updates 
 Program book 
 Admission to all exhibits, all workshops, all meetings, welcome 

reception and farewell banquet (gala) with entertainment 
 Daily conference newsletters 
 Tours not included in conference admission but open to regis-

trants only 
 

For more information about registration, contact Marlene Garcia at 
dsa2015registration@hotmail.com 
 

For other information, contact Debi & Lawson McNally at 
dsa2015chairs@aol.com 

Website:  www.DSA2015.org 

Mail this form with payment to: 
DSNC/DSA 2015 Asheville Conference 
P.O. Box 3283 
Morganton, North Carolina 28680-3283 

*4%  charge  on  credit  card 
Combo  Cost 4%  Charge 

$250 $10.00 
$260   $10.40   
$300   $12.00   
$325   $13.00   
$350   $14.00   
$375   $15.00   
$400   $16.00   
$425   $17.00   
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Joy Max Floyd Sr., 82, passed away 
on Monday, September 2, 2013. He 
was born September 23, 1930 in Roby, 
Texas to William Otto & Eulilia Lady 
Floyd.
Max graduated from the Texas School 

for the Deaf in Austin in 1951. Max married 
Geraldine Coker & they were blessed with two 
daughters, Sherry Kay Floyd of Midland and 
Nancy Elaine of Lubbock. Following the death of 
Geraldine due to leukemia. Max married Dorothy 
Faye Miller of Dallas on May 8, 1965 and they were 
blessed with two sons, Joy Max Floyd, Jr and Paul 
Timothy Floyd.
Preceding him in death were his parents William 
Otto and Eulilia Lady Floyd of Midland, his first 
wife Geraldine Coker of Midland, and a brother 
Henry Floyd of Roswell, NM. Max is survived by his 
sister Lurline and her husband Bob Evans, his wife 
Dorothy and his four children: daughter Kay and 
son Max Jr. of Midland; daughter Nancy of Lubbock 
and son Paul of Conroe, TX. He is also survived by 
his six grandchildren, two nieces & two nephews.
Family would like memorials, gifts, etc. to be sent 
to the Highland Council for the Deaf, P. O. Box 
1935, Big Spring, TX, 79721; SouthWest Collegiate 
Institute for the Deaf, c/o Jan Forsyth, 1001 
Birdwell Lane, Big Spring, TX 79720; or the First 
Baptist Church of Midland Mission Benevolence 
Fund, 2104 W. Louisiana Ave, Midland, TX, 79701.

Pat Hoffman, 76, died September 6, 
2013, at her home in Rosenthal, TX. 
Ms. Hoffman was born on November 
17, 1936, in Lott, TX, to George & 
Carrie (Martin) McBride. She graduated 
from Texas School for the Deaf in May 
1956 & married Melvin James Hoffman 

the following July. She was employed by Central Freight 
Lines for 35 years. An avid bowler, Ms. Hoffman served 
as treasurer for the Waco Deaf Bowlers & secretary for 
the Southwest Deaf Women Bowling Association. She 
was also vice-president of the Central Texas Deaf Senior 
Citizens & treasurer for the Waco Deaf Club.

Ms. Hoffman is survived by her husband, Melvin 
Hoffman, & three children: Tammie Pope of Tuscola, 
TX, Teddy Hoffman of West, TX, & Kevin Hoffman of 
Rosenthal, TX. Other survivors include her son-in-law, 
Kelly Buford; daughters-in-law, Rachel Hoffman & 
Jerry Hoffman; grandchildren, Presley Hoffman, Hadley 
Hoffman, & Reaghan Hoffman; sisters, Coy Ellen Barber 
& Barbara McBride-Smith; brother-in-law, Dennis 
Smith; sister-in-law, Sandra Lightfoot; & Ms. Hoffman’s 
beloved pets Brady, Champ, Snowy, & Honey.
In lieu of flowers, donations may be made in Pat 
Hoffman’s memory to All Texas Dachshund Rescue at 
www.atdr.org.

Joan Crawford Henry Picou entered 
paradise on September 2, 2013 after 
losing her short battle with cancer. 
She was born on November 27, 1932 
in Sherman, TX to James Norvel & 
Catherine Pierce Henry.

Joan attended Texas State School for the Deaf in 
Austin, TX and later attended business school in 
Sherman. In 1951, Joan met & fell in love with 
Herbert Picou of Maurepas, LA, who attended 
Louisiana State School for the Deaf. It was love 
at first sight. They married & resided in Rayne, 
Louisiana where he was employed as a printer 
before moving to Texas in 1951. They celebrated 
their 62nd wedding anniversary on April 14, 2013.
Joan is preceded in death by her parents, James 
Norvel (J.N.) Henry & Catherine Pierce Henry. Joan 
is survived by her husband Herbert Picou; a son, 
James Henry Picou of Dallas; a daughter Linda 
Catherine King & her husband George of Cross 
Roads; & a daughter Lizabeth Ann Picou-Sansom 
& her husband Rolando of Denton; 6 grand-
children; 13 great-grandchildren; 3 great-great 
grandchildren; her special Aunt Gloy Henry of 
Denison; several nieces, nephews, and cousins.
In lieu of flowers, the Picou family has requested 
you make contributions to Dallas Community 
Center of the Deaf, 4215 Maple Ave., Dallas, TX 
75219 (a non-profit organization) in memory of 
Joan Picou.



Richard Lee Fair, 89, passed away 
on September 17, 2013.  Born in 
Lubbock, TX.  Richard grew up in 
Oklahoma and lived in the Akron 
area since 1942.  He retired from 
the Akron Beacon Journal in 1990 

after 22 years of service.  He began employment 
with Horton Manufacturing Company in 2000 and 
retired from there in 2005.  He was a member 
of the Akron Club of the Deaf, National Fraternal 
Society of the Deaf, Akron Deaf Golfers, and the 
Ohio Association of the Deaf.
He is survived by his wife of 45 years, Patricia 
Fair; son, Jasper & wife Crystal of York, PA and 
two granddaughters Akasha & Temperance; step-
son Jason Southwell of Miami, FL; brother, James 
(Lavern) of Pasadena, TX; sisters, Margaret 
Eyrich of Sierra Vista, AZ, Evelyn Prophet of El 
Paso, TX, and Beverly Duncan of San Marcos, TX 
and several nieces and nephews.  He was preceded 
in death by his brother, Wilbert of Lubbock, TX in 
2007.
He has been employed at various companies over 
his lifetime. Working at Firestone Tire and Rubber 
Company for 14.5 years, stacking plywood in 
Vancouver, WA, fabricating aircraft components 
in Dallas, TX, operating a drop hammer for Solar 
Aircraft in San Diego, CA, Linotype in Lubbock, 
Amarillo, Austin, Houston, TX, and Topeka, 
Witchita, KS, Los Angeles, Sacramento, San Jose, 
CA, Chicago, Wasington DC, Cleveland Press and 
Plain Dealer.
Flower arrangements may be sent to Deaf 
Outreach Church, 2200 Greensburg Road, North 
Canton, OH 44720.
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Mollie F. Sealey Ward, lifetime 
resident of New London, TX, passed 
from this world Monday, September 
2, 2013, at age 86 after a lengthy 
struggle with Alzheimers Disease.  
She was born December 26, 1926 in 

Tehuacana, TX to Clyde F. & Sallie Catherine Neeley 
Sealey.
She was preceded in death by her parents; brother, 
C. F. Sealey; and sister, Bobbie Ruth Presslar.
Mollie is survived by her husband of 67 years, 
James Ward;  a daughter & a son-in-law: Judy & 
Philip Worthen of Mt. Pleasant, TX; daughter JoAnn 
Jones of Hallsville, TX, (& friend Jim Sweeden 
of AR); brother & sister-in-law: Travis & Pat 
Sealey of Longview, TX; sister Thelma Jo Hays of 
Tomball, TX; brother-in-law Freddie Ward & wife 
Francis of Kilgore, TX; brother-in-law Horace Ray 
Ward of Phoenix, AZ; sister-in-law Ann Ward of 
Henderson, TX; six grandchildren & spouses; two 
step-grandsons; fourteen great-grandchildren; 
four step great-grandchildren and four great-great 
grandchildren, many nieces, nephews and friends.



New Subscribers
Iris Goldstein; Gloria Harvard; Tommy Hileman; 
Janie Morales; Tammy Sellers (gift from Josephine 
Davis)

Renewal Subscribers
Richard Clark; Alfred Crager; Billy & Ellen Crochet; 
Jim & Jan Dermon; Beverly Duncan; David Garcia; 
Felix & Amelia Guerra; Don & Fung Hahn; Jennie 
Lee Jordan; Wally Mallay; Amanda Ross; Dennis & 
Linda Smith; Robert Yost

Donation to HDSC Love Fund
Jeannie Lee Jordan; Margie Scribner 

On the behalf of HDSCLF board, we want to thank 
you for your kind donation.
Your generosity makes a difference in the lives of 
Houston Deaf Senior Citizens.
Thanks again for your kindness.
Jim Dermon
HDSCLF Treasurer

Hello Subscriber,
Send some news, an announcement (baby, 
birthday, anniversary, obituary), and color 
pictures to me before or on 15th day of 
each month.
Please let me know if any newsletter issue 
or any information is missed.
Thanks!

	 Contact:	 Judy Becker
		  Editor of HDSC Newsletter
	 Email:	 hdscnews@gmail.com
	VP/Voice:	 281-667-4763

Mail to:
	 Houston Deaf Senior Citizens Love Fund
	 Attn: Editor
	 1475 West Gray St., Mailbox #4
	 Houston, TX 77019

Houston Deaf Senior Citizens Love Fund
A non-profit, 501(c)(3) tax exempt organization

Subscription / Donation Form
Check one of the following:
Newsletter subscription:	 $10/year X ____ year(s) = $_______	 New	 Renewal   or	 Unsubscribe

	 Gift subscription from (who)	  ($10.00 per year)
	 Donation to HDSCLF $____________ in memory of 	 (tax deductible)
	 Donation: $____________ to the Houston Deaf Senior Citizens Love Fund. (tax deductible)

CURRENT ADDRESS: (Please print)	 MOVING - NEW ADDRESS: (Please print)
Name:	 Name:
Address:	 Address:
City/State/Zip:	 City/State/Zip:
Email:	 VP,       TTY or      Fax:

Make payable to HDSCLF and mail this form with personal check or money order to 
Houston Deaf Senior Citizens Love Fund, Attn: Treasurer, 1475 West Gray St., Mailbox #4, 
Houston, TX 77019.  Thank you.
STAFF USE ONLY:	 Cash	 Money Order	 Check
Receipt #	 (in a person)	 #	 #


